Reading and Use of English Part 1

For questions 1 – 8, read the text below and decide which answer (A, B, C, or D) best fits each gap. There is an example at the beginning (0).

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Example:

- 0 A praised
- **B** honoured
- c credited
- **D** admired

0	Α	В	С	D
U				

Violins and the human voice

The (7) between the violins and human voices is not accidental. 'Early violins accompanied songs and dances,' said the researcher. 'It's conceivable that Amati and Stradivari wanted instruments that could (8) into the music by imitating human voices.'

- 1 A highly
- **B** widely

- **C** greatly
- **D** strongly

- 2 A stand
- B rest

C sit

D lie

- 3 A stems
- **B** flows

C runs

D grows

- 4 A approach
- **B** comply
- **C** correspond
- D accord

- 5 A specific
- **B** prevalent
- **C** eminent
- **D** accurate

- 6 A deliver
- **B** generate
- **C** assist
- **D** contribute

- 7 A sympathy
- **B** resemblance
- **c** coherence
- **D** sameness

- 8 A suit
- B match

- c blend
- **D** mingle

Reading and Use of English Part 2

For questions 9 – 16, read the text below and think of the word which best fits each gap. Use only one word in each gap. There is an example at the beginning (0).

Write your answers IN CAPITAL LETTERS on the separate answer sheet.

Example: 0 / F
Effective learning
At one time, many experts believed that students would become more effective learners (0)
Over time, however, these concepts have fallen out of favour. 'They're (11)
Research shows that (14)

Test 3 Reading and Use of English Part 3

For questions 17 - 24, read the text below. Use the word given in capitals at the end of some of the lines to form a word that fits in the gap in the same line. There is an example at the beginning (0).

Write your answers IN CAPITAL LETTERS on the separate answer sheet.

Example:	O E V I D E N C E

The world's oldest known bread	
Archaeologists working at a site in Jordan recently found the oldest reported (0)	EVIDENT
of bread. Identified by means of new (17) developments involving the	METHODOLOGY
magnification of tiny fragments of food, the bread is about 14,400 years old and	
(18) the advent of agriculture by at least 4,000 years.	DATE
The (19) was made in a location used, over thousands of years, by early hunter-	DISCOVER
gatherers. At that time, humans gathered and consumed food for purposes that were	
(20)nutritional, but archaeologists think the huge effort required to produce	PRIMARY
bread meant it was probably reserved for special occasions.	
'The (21) of the ancient remains of burned food in the fireplaces at this site	PRESENT
gives us some (22) useful insights,' said one researcher. 'Bread represents	EXCEPTION
a major change in eating practices, away from food as merely a source of energy to the	
(23) of food for social and cultural reasons. We used to think agriculture led	CONSUME
to the development of bread, but now we think bread-making, with wild grain, may have	
influenced the (24) of the practice of growing crops - in other words, the	EMERGE
beginning of agriculture.'	

Reading and Use of English Part 4

using the ord given.

word g	estions 25 – 30 , complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, iven. Do not change the word given . You must use between three and six words, including the word an example (0).
Examp	le:
o 'l'r	n sorry I got to your party so late,' Joanna said to her friend.
HA	AVING
Jo	anna apologised to her friendup so late at her party.
The ga	p can be filled with the words 'for having turned', so you write:
Exam	ole: 0 FOR HAVING TURNED
	only the missing words IN CAPITAL LETTERS on the separate answer sheet.
25 N	ly grandfather can't play any complicated tunes on the piano any more.
(CAPABLE
N	My grandfather is noany complicated tunes on the piano.
26 \	Wherever you buy petrol, the price is always the same.
	DIFFERENCE
	It doesn't
27	'I'm not feeling well, so I won't go to my dance class for once,' Julie said.
	GIVE
	Julie said she wasn't feeling well and that she miss for once.
28	Beppe often appears to lack confidence, but he's just shy.
	ACROSS
	Beppe often confidence, but he's just shy.
20	
29	The train was cancelled because of a staff shortage.
	RESULTED
	A staff shortagecancelled.
30	Sara's father said she shouldn't quit the course, but she still went ahead and did it.
	BEEN

Sara quit the course in spite not to by her father.

rt3



Reading and Use of English Part 5

You are going to read an article about the sport of indoor climbing. For questions 31 – 36, choose the answer (A, B, C or D) which you think fits best according to the text.

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Climbing walls

John Greene visits a climbing centre, called The Crag, to investigate a sport that's becoming increasingly popular.

It's a Saturday morning and I'm just four metres from the ground, clinging to a wall and suddenly remembering that I am terrified of heights. Although my ascent was far from effortless, it was basically fine while I was moving. But now I've reached the top and can't find a foothold to start back down. My heart is hammering and my whole body is cold. I could just let go and drop to the thick, soft safety mats below; but although I know that wouldn't hurt, somehow it seems inconceivable.

I am here to find out why so many people are falling in love with indoor climbing. There were recently estimated to be over 35 million climbers worldwide, and in the UK alone the numbers are growing by 15–20% a year. I tried it once before, two decades ago. It was in a converted warehouse – as with so many climbing centres, enthusiasts had seen the potential in large empty industrial structures. In those days, climbing was a fringe activity, and venues were few and far between. Little had changed since the 1960s, when the first walls were created so that proper mountaineers could get some practice when weather, or lack of time, kept them from their usual haunts. Numbers have exploded since those times and there are now 500 or so walls in different cities around the UK.

Sam Bailey has volunteered to show me around The Crag. Like many indoor climbers, he focuses on 'bouldering'—tackling walls of no more than five metres, free of the usual heavy climbing gear designed to prevent a fall—rather than roped climbing, where lines (to which you're attached with a harness and various metal clips) let you go higher, but with considerably more faff. If that sounds like a soft option, it's not: the hand- and footholds for bouldering can be little more than bumps in the wall, and that wall sometimes tilts back on itself so that it overhangs the floor.

So, what's the attraction? 'I find it really hard not to think about work all the time,' says Katia Lennon, who has been climbing for two years. 'The wall is the one place where I don't even need to try to switch off. You just focus on what you're doing and it's very therapeutic.' 'There's lots of problem-solving, working out where to put your hands and feet,' Sam Bailey says. 'The mental effort distracts you from doing much else. At the same time, all the different muscle groups are working and it's only when you stop that you realise how much you've exerted yourself.' Teresa Ibarra, a climbing instructor, points out – and this is echoed by everyone I talk to – that 'you don't need to be a great athlete to do it. All sorts of body shapes and ages get something out of it.' 'I've never been sporty,' says lab technician Lee Foo. 'But, a year ago, I did bouldering with some friends, and I've been hooked ever since. I now manage things I'd never have imagined possible.'

One thing that intrigues me, is the number of women in The Crag. 'It's non-threatening – super-chilled,' says 24-year-old Yasmine, when I mention this to her, 'unlike most gyms I've been to.' Other women I talk to make the same point. Jasmine has been climbing for three years and relishes the way that flexibility can trump brute force: 'You see muscly gym guys coming in and thinking they're going to do it easily, but it doesn't happen for them.' Another climber, Aleida, says: 'I don't feel at a disadvantage, and I know some other women who come here feel like me. If a tall strong guy does the climb with a one-arm pull-up, I can do it by throwing my leg into a split and balancing on a hold. My years of gymnastics when I was at school have really helped. Although I'm short and look relatively weak compared with others, I've got a leg-up in other ways.'

When I eventually unfreeze and make it back down to earth, I talk to Rebecca Peters, a maths teacher. She's been bringing her nine-year-old daughter Sophie to classes for about two years. 'I'm so impressed by how it develops young people,' she says.

I decide to have another go and share a wall with Sophie and her friend Luke. They are both vastly stronger, more agile and more confident than me. They also seem much more mature in their decision-making and team-working skills than I would normally expect from children their age – though thinking about what I've observed during my visit to The Crag, somehow it doesn't seem that surprising.

- 31 What does the writer say about his situation in the first paragraph?
 - A The temperature in the centre affects his mobility.
 - B Fear prevents him from climbing any higher.
 - C The idea of jumping to the floor is out of the question.
 - D Tiredness slows down his thoughts and movements.
- 32 What do the words 'usual haunts' in line 11 refer to?
 - A early climbing walls
 - B outdoor rock climbs
 - c old industrial buildings
 - D urban climbing centres
- 33 What does the writer mean by the word 'faff' in line 16?
 - A the predictability of some climbing routes
 - B the places where climbers can grip the walls
 - c the technical challenge involved in bouldering
 - D the inconvenience of dealing with safety equipment
- 34 The climbers mentioned in the fourth paragraph all comment on
 - A the way that climbing appeals to a wide range of people.
 - B the psychological benefits that climbing can bring.
 - C the speed with which new climbers improve.
 - D the impact that climbing has on fitness.
- 35 Women say they prefer going to the climbing centre than to a gym because of
 - A the welcoming atmosphere.
 - B the way it affects their bodies.
 - C the competitions they can take part in.
 - D the opportunity to meet like-minded people.
- 36 What is the writer doing in the final paragraph?
 - A drawing attention to an unanticipated perspective
 - B summarising the main ideas addressed in the article
 - c elaborating on a point one of the speakers raised previously
 - D explaining his own feelings about climbing



Reading and Use of English Part 6

You are going to read four extracts from articles in which experts give their views on genetically modified crops. For questions 37 – 40, choose from the experts A – D. The experts may be chosen more than once.

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Genetically modified (GM) crops

A

The world has seen very rapid population growth in the last 50 years, and the world's population currently exceeds 7 billion and is forecast to rise beyond 11 billion by 2100. Ensuring an adequate food supply for everyone is a tremendous challenge. Without a massive increase in the quality and deployment of GM crops, unimaginable numbers are likely to go hungry. GM crop farming has taken off in some parts of the world – mainly the USA, Brazil, Argentina, India and Canada – with productivity in those countries improving significantly, generating welcome financial returns for growers. There are other benefits too. The cultivation of insect-resistant and herbicide-tolerant strains of soya beans and maize, for example, means that fewer chemical products are required than for conventional crops. This reduces the exposure of both people and local ecosystems to toxic materials, which has positive long-term consequences for both.

В

A recent study raised concerns about allergen levels in GM crops. Genetic modification often adds or mixes proteins that were not native to the original plant and which might cause new allergic reactions in the human body. In other studies, the introduction of GM crops was found to have decimated a butterfly population dependent on the varieties of plants that had been replaced, and other comparable worrying occurrences have been observed. The conclusion is that much more investigation is needed before such crops should be deregulated. This research is costly, however, and there's a convincing argument that the money would be better invested in improved roads and transportation. The truth is that food supplies have never been more abundant; they just don't get to everyone who needs them. GM technology won't solve this problem. In fact, GM seeds are expensive and growers are increasingly in debt and tied to a handful of large, profit-driven suppliers.

C

Proponents of GM technology will claim it's the only viable way to improve productivity sufficiently to meet the needs of a burgeoning global population. The real problem, however, isn't that there isn't enough food for all, but that what is available isn't distributed efficiently or fairly. GM crop users favour the technology because it simplifies their weed and pest management, bringing savings and improved profit margins. At the same time, certain lines of development are clearly promising. 'Golden rice', for example, is a bio-fortified GM crop which could help thousands of children around the world overcome vitamin A deficiency, and scientists are working on other projects to provide similarly nutritional enhancements. On the other hand, the simplified weed and pest management of GM technology tends to encourage monocultural farming – huge tracts of land are entirely devoted to the cultivation of soya beans, for example – and the elimination of biodiversity like this has adverse consequences.

D

Any major shift in the way we produce food is bound to have certain undesirable results for some people, and opposition to large-scale GM farming is, to a degree, understandable. The evidence for the value of developing herbicide-tolerant and insect-resistant traits in certain key crops is overwhelming, however. They don't require nearly so much spraying of crops or ploughing and tilling of the soil, which, in turn, helps to conserve soil moisture and control erosion. It also means that GM farmers use heavy machinery less than their non-GM counterparts and this lowers their carbon footprint. Higher yields and lower pest management and labour costs mean that GM crop producers gain enhanced revenues. There is also great potential in the engineering of plants with superior levels of protein, essential fats and minerals. They are yet to be commercialised, but will be a valuable addition to our future diets.

Which expert

has a different view from C regarding whether more GM crops are necessary to feed the world?	37
shares B's view on whether GM crops cause environmental damage?	38
expresses a different view from the other three experts about the impact GM crops have on farmers?	39
has a different view from D regarding the effect GM crops may have on human health?	40

Reading and Use of English Part 7

You are going to read a magazine article about volunteering at an orangutan research centre in Borneo. Six paragraphs have been removed from the article. Choose from the paragraphs A – G the one which fits each gap (41 – 46). There is one extra paragraph which you do not need to use.

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Helping out with orangutans - a holiday with a difference

I've got a hammer in my hand when the cry goes up: 'Orangutan in the camp.' Nine people down tools and grab their cameras. This is a chance to snap one of the critically endangered primates that we are here to help at the Pondok Ambung research post run by the Orangutan Foundation in Indonesian Borneo.

41

It's not the first time it's happened since our arrival at the research centre, which is surrounded by towering ironwood trees forming a canopy 50 metres above our heads, blocking out sunshine, but trapping moisture and heat. We had reached it after a long drive and a four-hour boat ride along the Buluh Kecil river in central Borneo.

42

That said, we know we are privileged to be here. The volunteer programme runs every summer, attracting adventurers to spend three weeks sleeping in basic accommodation and building infrastructure for the full-time Indonesian research staff. Over the past 15 years, volunteers have built facilities in Tanjung Puting National Park, further south in Borneo, and the Lamandau Wildlife Reserve to the east.

43

Others have previously given time elsewhere in animal welfare and environmental programmes. We are a part of volunteer tourism, a global business estimated to be worth up to \$2bn a year. It's also highly controversial: many volunteer placements are not much more than

'expensive holidays', providing healthy returns to travel companies while doing little for the causes they are meant to benefit.

44

The rebuilding of the main building housing the laboratory and offices is an example of this. Our work enables researchers to study the wildlife of this protected area and to educate people about the risk of extinction faced by the apes and other animals. It's a delicate mission: the palm oil industry is destroying animal habitats; on the other hand, it has dramatically raised the standard of living in the region.

45

It may not be too long before they start coming to the site we are working on. It's certainly popular with orangutans. In the three weeks I am there, we get several visits from the fascinating animals as they forage for food and good nesting sites. Proboscis monkeys and macaques also regularly hang around in the trees opposite our jetty.

46

What we don't get used to is the mosquitoes, the one thing I am glad to escape when my stay ends. On the final day, the centre director tells us we have surpassed his expectations for this year's programme. We know we haven't solved the socio-economic problems that are driving orangutans to extinction, but we have made a difference to people who are working to save them.

- A Given that most of the work is done by people like me who know little about construction, these are impressive achievements. The main motivation is to do something positive for the beleaguered orangutans, although, naturally, we all want to actually see some. Two people in my group are so committed that they have come back for a second year.
- B The centre staff make sure we are aware of the difficult issue. They also take us on trips upriver to a long-established primatology site. Daily feeding time there draws a crowd of orangutans. It also attracts day-tripping eco-tourists on boats from the regional capital Pangkalan Bun.
- c A fellow participant has personal experience of such dubious schemes elsewhere. He says it's hard to find programmes with the high standards of the Orangutan Foundation: 'Finding eco-trips where you can make a real difference isn't simple. But with this one, you've got a clear, physical outcome at the end of it.'
- Apparently, every volunteer group is different. Ours ranges from 18 to 60 years old, with eight women and four men when we begin. Despite the supportive atmosphere, the basic conditions are hard to cope with: one volunteer takes a boat back to civilisation within a day of arrival, and two more return home after a week.

- E And that's just in the daytime. At night we go on walks to spot tarantulas, civets and tiny huge-eyed tarsier primates, and we take boat rides at dusk to look for saltwater crocodiles. We become accustomed to the low-riding, wobbly motorised canoes that ferry everything along the rivers.
- F It's Rimba, a 17-year-old male, and he doesn't disappoint. He circles the camp, going from tree to tree just a few metres above our heads for almost 30 minutes. The spectacle is a well-earned reward after a week of hard physical work in the 32°C heat and extreme humidity of the jungle.
- **G** So remote is it that there's no mobile signal. Our luxuries are rationed biscuits, sliced watermelon and oranges, and the conditions are so draining that by the end of the first week we feel as though we've sweated out more toxins than in a year of hot yoga.

Reading and Use of English Part 8

You are going to read an article in which four people who study psychology at university talk about their course. For questions 47 – 56, choose from the students (A – D). The students may be chosen more than once.

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Which student mentions feeling	
concerned about the breadth of the subject?	47
unsure about how useful the skills developed on the course would be?	48
surprised by how scientific the course was?	49
frustrated by a lack of definite answers?	50
amused by certain perceptions of the subject?	51
inspired by the opportunity to work independently?	52
proud to have made a difficult decision?	53
appreciative of the support available?	54
impressed by the popularity of the course?	55
fascinated by a particular topic area within psychology?	56

Studying psychology

A

When I was at school and still considering whether to apply to do psychology, a teacher warned me that it involved a great deal of science. I didn't realise at the time, though, the extent to which it does relate to science. Given the rather superficial understanding of psychology that most non-specialists have, however, perhaps it's to be expected that people have little idea of the amount of science that it involves. But whatever area of psychology you're talking about - and there are many of them - I soon discovered that there are always numbers, statistics, trials and evidence to get to grips with, and in the process of doing so, you develop a repertoire of competencies. When I first walked into a psychology lecture and saw that every seat in the auditorium was taken, I was stunned. I've got used to that over the three years of my degree and it's reassuring in a way to think that there are many other people my age who recognise both the practical and sheer interest value to be gained from the subject.

B

When I tell people I'm studying psychology, they often say things like 'Can you read my mind, then?' or 'Can you give me some advice about a problem?' This used to get on my nerves. How could anyone be so ignorant, particularly given the large numbers of people that study psychology? I tend to see the humorous side of it these days, though. One plus is the wide ground that psychology covers - more than most would imagine from genetics to the psychology of organisations. The latter might not sound very glamorous, but it's something that intrigues me greatly and, hopefully, is an area I can find employment in at some point. Whatever aspect of psychology you look at, however, it's important to take a critical approach. That's drummed into us from the word go. We're also always encouraged to work with other students, as well as on our own, and to seek advice from our tutors whenever we're faced with anything we feel we can't deal with by ourselves. This has been tremendous for me personally.

C

At school, the idea of being a doctor had always appealed to me. A few months into my first year studying medicine, however, I began to feel that I wasn't suited to it after all, and I managed to switch to psychology. It was quite traumatic, giving up the prospect of a great career and disappointing my parents. They had very little idea about what my new subject involved and whether I'd learn anything from it that could set me up for a good job. To be honest, I was far from convinced myself initially. With hindsight, however, I know I did the right thing, and I derive a certain satisfaction from having gone ahead with the move. Frankly, it puzzles me why more people don't end up doing the same. There's so much to psychology, including a scientific emphasis, which, given my background, I'm comfortable with. It can take you down all sorts of exciting career paths.

D

It would be wrong to say that I had a clear idea about what a psychology degree entailed when I applied to do one, but I think I made the right choice. At school, I loved science and I was advised that, although people often don't think of psychology as a science, it would suit me - and that proved to be the case. One thing about my degree is that it's incredibly diverse. The terms neuro-, educational, forensic, clinical and sports, for example, all precede psychology to describe well-established fields, and I must admit that, initially, I found this somewhat overwhelming. I also struggled with the notion that any idea or 'fact' has to be endlessly cross-examined and debated, to the extent that you doubt whether you know anything for certain. This still irritates me sometimes, but I can live with it. I'm in my third year now, and doing a project which involves some research and then delivering a presentation and submitting a written report. It's complex, but doing it on my own is exciting and has made me think about a career in which research plays a part.

Writing Part 1

You **must** answer this question. Write your answer in **220** – **260** words in an appropriate style on the separate answer sheet.

1 Your class has listened to a panel discussion about different ways of learning about another culture. You have made the notes below:

Ways of learning about another culture

- · taking a course about the culture
- · visiting the place in person
- reading about the culture

Some opinions expressed in the discussion:

"A good teacher can make sure you understand a culture."

"If you see something yourself, you never forget it."

"Reading material about cultures is very accessible because of the internet."

Write an essay for your tutor discussing **two** of the ways of learning about another culture in your notes. You should **explain which way you think is most effective**, **giving reasons** in support of your answer.

You may, if you wish, make use of the opinions expressed in the discussion, but you should use your own words as far as possible.

Test 3 Writing Part 2

Write an answer to **one** of the questions **2** – **4** in this part. Write your answer in **220** – **260** words in an appropriate style on the separate answer sheet. Put the question number in the box at the top of the page.

2 There has been a decrease in the number of people shopping in the town centre and now the town council has asked for proposals on how to improve this situation. In your proposal, you should briefly state what you think are the reasons for this decrease, explain what impact this has had on the town centre and suggest what can be done to encourage more people to shop there.

Write your proposal.

3 You see the following announcement on an English-language website:

Have you recently seen a movie based on a person's life? If so, send us a review!

You should tell us briefly about the person the film was based on, explain which aspects of the person's life the film highlighted and say how accurate you think the film was.

The best reviews will be published online next month!

Write your review.

4 You recently organised some activities for a student on a short visit to the international college where you study. Now the college principal has asked you for a report. You should explain what you organised and evaluate how successful you think your contribution to the visit was. You should also make recommendations for future visits to the college.

Write your report.

Listening Part 1



You will hear three different extracts. For questions 1 – 6, choose the answer (A, B or C) which fits best according to what you hear. There are two questions for each extract.

Extract One

You hear two scientists, Peter Cameron and Lisa Mackie, discussing generating electricity from the energy in the oceans.

- 1 What does Peter believe is the greatest advantage of generating electricity from the oceans?
 - A The seas provide a reliable energy source.
 - B It will be cost-effective in the long run.
 - C Many countries will be able to create their own energy.
- 2 What is Lisa doing?
 - A correcting the information that Peter gives
 - B suggesting an alternative opinion
 - C predicting future developments

Extract Two

You hear two friends discussing the practice of urban foraging, which is picking nuts and fruit from around a city.

- 3 Why does the woman think urban foraging is popular?
 - A People seek a strong connection with nature.
 - B Wild food is guaranteed to be organic.
 - C It can save money on grocery bills.
- 4 How do they both feel about urban foraging becoming possible in their local park?
 - A worried that many plants will be destroyed
 - B hopeful that plant identification courses will be held
 - C surprised that local residents weren't consulted about it

Extract Three

You hear a husband and wife talking about planning a holiday.

- 5 The woman mentions last year's holiday in an attempt to
 - A justify increasing their holiday budget this year.
 - B avoid a similar situation occurring this year.
 - c influence their choice of holiday this year.
- 6 What approach to packing for their holiday do they agree on?
 - A It's essential to make a detailed list.
 - B It's a good idea to do it well in advance.
 - C It's better to pack too many items than too few.

Test 3 Listening Part 2



You will hear part of a podcast by a biologist, called Dr Larry Clark, on the subject of butterflies. For questions **7 – 14**, complete the sentences with a word or short phrase.

BUTTERFLIES

Larry explains that butterflies are less effective than (7)	at
	pollinating plants.
Larry has done research into plants that have a strong (8)	they attract butterflies.
Larry points out that butterflies are a vital link in the (9)	prey and predators.
Butterflies can be a good form of (10), which	th means they can be a benefit to farmers.
Butterflies are known by scientists to be good indicators of (11)	
A type of butterfly called the Checkerspot now populates areas at (12)	than in the past.
Butterflies can attract (13) to an area and b	poost the local economy.
The European Meadow Brown butterfly produces a natural (14)	may be of use to humans.
Which	may be of use to namanar

Listening Part 3



You will hear an interview in which two students, a girl called Tamsin and a boy called Farid, are talking about whether to go to university or not. For questions **15 – 20**, choose the answer (**A**, **B**, **C** or **D**) which fits best according to what you hear.

- 15 What alternative to going to university has Farid's sister suggested to him?
 - A travelling for a year
 - B setting up his own business
 - c doing charity work
 - D working for a large organisation
- 16 Tamsin worries that many students go to university because
 - A they are attracted by the social life.
 - B it's expected of them by their school teachers.
 - c they believe they'll be able to find a better job afterwards.
 - D certain courses are fashionable.
- 17 What do both Tamsin and Farid say about working while at university?
 - A It's a good way to get practical experience.
 - B It can reduce the time available for studying.
 - C It enables more students to afford to go to university.
 - D It may result in poor health.
- 18 Why does Tamsin think going to university is the right choice for her?
 - A She excelled at academic subjects at school.
 - B She believes university will broaden her mind.
 - C She needs more time before deciding on a career path.
 - D She thinks the contacts she'll make there will be invaluable.
- 19 How did Farid feel about a university Open Day he went to?
 - A confident he would fit in with other students at the university
 - B pleased that the university's facilities were so modern
 - C surprised that he could talk to so many of the staff
 - D reassured that his questions were answered
- 20 Farid suggests Tamsin's letter of application to a university should include more about
 - A her commitment to the subject.
 - B her positive attitude to learning.
 - C her ability to express herself in writing.
 - D her clear long-term aims.

t 2

26

Speaker 1

You will hear five short extracts in which film critics are each reviewing a film.

TASK ONE

For questions 21 - 25, choose from the list (A - H) what each critic believes is the main message of the film they are reviewing.

TASK TWO

For questions 26 - 30, choose from the list (A - H) the weakness each critic identifies in their chosen film.

While you listen you must complete both tasks.

A	A what it means to be successful				
		Speaker 1	21	A	A the inappropriate soundtrack
B	B the value of strong family relationships				
				В	B the lack of character development
0	C the importance of telling the truth	Speaker 2	22	(the chilled abote areache
Ω	D how humour can ease tense situations			ر	c tile skitted priotograpriy
		-		۵	D the confusing plot
ш	E the difficulties of living in a small	Speaker 3	23		
	community			ш	E the lack of attention to detail
ш	= the challenge of working with relatives			ц	the predictable ending
-	the challenge of working with relatives	Speaker 4	74	-	
G	G how happiness can be found in			9	G the lack of originality in the dialogue
	everyday things	Speaker 5	25	I	H the performance of the lead actor

28

Speaker 3

27

Speaker 2

29

Speaker 4

30

Speaker 5

H how unpredictable life is

Tes